Our Heroes website

During the First World War, the periodical "Irish Life" contained a supplement entitled "Our Heroes" which gave details of Irish Officers who were killed in action or who were mentioned in dispatches. In all, approximately one thousand six hundred individuals were detailed in the supplement. Many contained photographs of those detailed. The Local Studies department of South Dublin Libraries has been collating this information and is now ready to advance a project which will maximise access to and use of the information.
As part of its contribution towards the celebration of the Decade of Commemorations, South Dublin Libraries proposes to develop a searchable website based on this resource which would return the text as it appeared in "Irish Life" along with a photograph if available. This unique resource is not available elsewhere on the Internet. There is already informal interest in the project from the Department of Arts, Heritage and the Gaeltacht with the potential for collaboration. As a measure of the value of the resource, the National Museum has sought access to the information in pdf format for use on computers in the museum. The resource will be much more accessible when available as a searchable website.

Perhaps the most recognisable local people included in the database are Lieutenant Robert A. Finlay and Lieutenant George Guy Finlay, sons of Colonel Henry T. Finlay of Corkagh, Clondalkin. It is hoped to have an exhibition on the Finlay family including Robert A. and George Guy in Corkagh Park in the near future.

Other people included in the database from the area now served by South Dublin County Council include: Lieutenant L.C. Boyd, Rose Hall, Templeogue; Lieutenant P. Leo M‘Grane, Knocklyon Castle, Templeogue;  Major-General Edward S. Bulfin, Woodtown Park. Rathfarnham; Second Lieutenant William David Grosart, grandson of Mrs Grosart, Cromeville, Palmerstown, Co. Dublin; Lieutenant R.C. Byrne, The Demesne, Lucan, Co. Dublin; Second Lieut. Gervais de la Poer Beresford, a nephew of Mrs. Anthony Maude, Belgard, Clondalkin.

The database also includes twenty-two past pupils of St. Columba’s College, Rathfarnham which is just outside the South Dublin border in Dun Laoghaire Rathdown.

It is proposed to include contextual educational information on the website such as information relating to the First World War and to battles mentioned in the resource. It is proposed that the website will include a facility where users can submit additional information they may have relating to those listed.
Work is ongoing on developing further resources covering other elements of the Decade of Commemorations such as the 1916 Rising, the War of Independence and the Civil War.

